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DAILY MESSAGE OF THE GLORIFIED CHRIST JESUS, TRANSMITTED DURING THE JOURNEY
FROM MINAS, LAVALLEJA, TO THE MARIAN CENTER OF AURORA, PAYSANDU, URUGUAY, TO
THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN DE JESÚS

Before the Hierarchy enters into the next stage of planetary work, we propose pausing for a while so
that, from Aurora, an inner, mental and spiritual synthesis may be carried out concerning all that has
happened from the last meeting in the city of Porto Alegre with the Light-Network service groups
up to the present moment.

And so, in order to be able to enter the next stage, which will be more demanding and concentrated,
Aurora, as a Marian Center of Love, will help in that very vital and important synthesis taking place
during the next few days.

For this, the state of semi-retreat allows for attending to other needs without forgetting the
importance of your understanding the new cycle that you are going through, in which the Hierarchy
counts on the inner support of everyone, so that these special pilgrimages may be carried out
according to what was foreseen in the Plan of Love.

Thus, so that the next stage may be carried forward, the synthesis must be done based on
comprehension, an understanding and discernment of all that the Hierarchy has said.

In this way, you, as inner beings, will embrace the dimension of what the Heavenly Brotherhood
does, and may you reciprocate throughout these last impulses.

I will be in union with you in the next stage.

I thank you for keeping My Words in your hearts!

Who blesses you,

Your Master and Lord, Christ Jesus


